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Charity Number 229014  Trustees’ Annual report 01.01.2018 – 31.12.2018  
Huntingdon & Peterborough Federation of Women’s Institutes (unincorporated) 
(H & P Fed of WIs)  
 
Mrs Anna Bradley-Dorman  
Mrs Phyllis Brooks 
Mrs Sally Dalley Treasurer from 19.07.2017 
Mrs Susan Harvey retired 08.05.2018 
Mrs Christina Jennings  
Mrs Josette Kermath Chairman from 12.04.2017 
Mrs May Parker retired 11.11.2018 
Mrs Karen Prestage Vice Chairman from 12.04.2017 
Mrs Emma Spencer co-opted 13.2.2018 
Mrs Jean Jeffries co-opted 11.11.2018 
 
The Charity is governed by a Constitution and Rules for County Federations of Women’s 
Institutes (June 2013). 
Trustees are elected bi-annually by a vote.   Any member of a member WI is eligible to be 
elected or co-opted.   Candidates must be nominated by a WI or by a trustee. 
 
The main purposes of the WI organisation are to advance the education of women and 
girls for the public benefit – to promote sustainable development for the public benefit – 
to advance health for the public benefit – to advance citizenship for the public benefit by 
promotion of civic responsibility and volunteering.   The WI seeks to give women the 
opportunity of working together in their communities, of developing their capacity and 
skills and of putting into practice those ideals for which the WI organisation stands. 
 
The activities during the year have included outings, creative crafts, cookery, public 
affairs, training, workshops, health and leisure events. 
 
The financial statement was externally examined and we continue to hold enough funds to 
cover one year’s expenses.  
 
The Official Custodian for Charities is the custodial trustee for the property  
6a Walden Road. 
 
The trustees have complied with their duty to have regard to guidance on public benefit. 
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